TWENTY-FIFTH ANNUAL BANQUET -- DECEMBER 18, 1966
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TELSHE YESHIVA

OFFICERS
BOARD OF SPONSORS

ABRAHAM L. ADELSTEIN
CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

SAM KATZ
HONORARY LIFE CHAIRMAN

ISAAC BRUDER
HONORARY LIFE CHAIRMAN

MEYER BRUDER
FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT

GEORGE FRANKEL
SECOND VICE-PRESIDENT

BEN E. SPERO
TREASURER

RABBI AARON PAPERMAN
EXECUTIVE VICE-PRESIDENT

RABBI MOSHE HELFAN
ADMINISTRATIVE DIRECTOR

RABBI SHLOMO DAVIS
REGISTRAR

RABBI MAYER Z. MANN
OFFICE DIRECTOR

28400 EUCLID AVE. ¢ WICKLIFFE, OHIO 44092 ? Phone: 943-5300
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RABBI BORUCH SOROTZKIN RABBI MORDECAI GIFTER
ROSHEI HAYESHIVA

September 22, 1966 "

Mr., S. Kugelman, President
Chevra Kaddishaof New Hope
981 Debbe Lane

Cincinnati, Ohio 45229

Dear Mr. Kugelman:

On behalf of the Telshe Yeshiva, we wish to extend to you
and to your congregation our sincere thanks for your kind
contribution of $50,00 given through our worthy delegate,
Rabbi Moshe Helfan, during his visit to your city.

Your help is deeply appreciated. We sincerely hope and
trust that the Telshe Yeshiva will continue to merit your
interest and support.

May the Almighty reward you richly for ybur devotion to
Torah and Telshe Yeshiva, Best wishes for a G'mar

Chasima Tova.

Sincerely yours,

Rabbi Boruch Sorotzkin Rabbi rdecai Gifter

Roshei Hayeshiva
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